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1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

1.1 The purpose of the report is to provide the Board with an update of 
progress made by Tros Gynnal Plant (TGP) Cymru.

2. RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the Corporate Parenting Board:

2.1 Acknowledge the work undertaken by TGP Cymru, the content of 
which is attached at Appendix 1.

3. REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

3.1 It is important for Members to note the progress, themes and issues 
highlighted by the TGP Cymru, in order to work in partnership to 
ensure the best possible outcomes are reached for those in our care 
system.

 
4. BACKGROUND

4.1 As part of the Board’s Terms of reference, TGP Cymru are invited to 
attend meetings to enable both the TGP Cymru and Children Services 
to discuss issues that affect service delivery in the community on a 
strategic level and to work in partnership to provide improved and 
better outcomes.

5. EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY IMPLICATIONS

5.1 An Equality Impact Assessment is not needed because the contents of 
the report are for information purposes only.

6. CONSULTATION 

6.1 There is no consultation required for this report.



7. FINANCIAL IMPLICATION(S)

7.1 There are no financial implications aligned to this report.

8. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS OR LEGISLATION CONSIDERED 

8.1 There are no legal implications aligned to this report.

9. LINKS TO THE COUNCILS CORPORATE PLAN / OTHER 
CORPORATE PRIORITIES/ FUTURE GENERATIONS – 
SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT.

9.1 The work of the Corporate Parenting Board links directly to the 
Council’s Corporate Plan priority – ‘Rhondda Cynon Taf’s Children will 
receive a great start in life...’

9.2 The work of TGP Cymru links to the Future Generations Well-Being 
Goal of a more equal Wales, by ensuring that children and young 
people are supported when decisions are being made about them. This 
ensures that young people have access to a range of information in 
order to fulfil their potential. 

9.3 In addition to the duty to listen to young people and involve them in 
decisions,  the Part 10 Code of Practice (Advocacy)  of the Social 
Services and  Well-being (Wales) Act 2014 sets out the duties to  
consider  the provision of  independent professional advocacy in 
certain circumstances for: 

• Children who are looked after (who should benefit from an active 
offer of professional independent advocacy) or have previously 
been looked after 

• Children who are subject to an assessment of need or a care 
and support plan or child protection enquiries  

10. CONCLUSION

10.1 TGP Cymru are invited to attend meetings of the Corporate Parenting 
Board, to provide a broader understanding and contribution into the 
services available to young people and vulnerable adults.


